Below is list of changes coming in 2025, please review and note any changes
that may impact your fair experience!!

1.English Classes will be removed from the Market Steer Show, divisions
will be Black Cross-Bred & All Other Colored steers

2.Poultry Market Broilers & Turkeys: You will be required to show proof
of hatch and/or purchase date of your animals.

3.Poultry and Rabbit Showmanship classes will be combined 4-H & FFA,
classes will be broken by age and experience.

4.Market Broilers weight change, new weights will be: 5 -7 lbs

5.Pygmy Goat show will transition to primary members only in 2025

6.A S50 per entry late fee will be assessed to ALL entries received up to 1
week after the entry fee deadline. After 1 week, NO entries will be
received, NO exceptions.

7.Exhibitor and Parent passes must be purchased in Showorks. Each
exhibitor may purchase 1 exhibitor pass and 2 parent passes. Passes will
NOT be sold in the livestock office during the fair. Beginning July 16th,
season passes will only be sold at the main box office on Riverside Ave
at full price. **Reminder, 2 for 1 passes will be available to purchase
each Tuesday in May on the fair website, or in the Administration office,
if you need additional passes for family members and siblings.

8.Independent Exhibitor Requirements: In addition to state requirements,
exhibitors will be required to turn in 2 non-parental letters of
recommendation, and complete 2 verified community service activities
(I hour each) which will be due at the DNA deadline. No late applications
will be accepted.

9.Replacement heifer documents are now online!!!




